
SCOTTISH SCIENCE ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Minute of meeting held on:

13 December 2007 at 14:00, at

Our Dynamic Earth

Holyrood Road, Edinburgh

Present:

Professor Anne Glover (Chair), Dr Stuart Monro (Co-Chair), Professor Steve Beaumont, Professor Peter Morgan, Professor Joyce Tait, Professor Muffy Calder, Professor Graham Wren, Professor Stuart Reid, Dr Barbara Spruce, Professor Julie Fitzpatrick, Professor Peter Grant, Dr John Nicholls, Professor John Coggins, Professor Jonathan Seckl, Dr Andy Bishop, Dr Avril Davidson, Dr Gerry Saddler (Observer), Anna Milne (Minute Secretary)
Item 1:  Welcome, Introductions and Apologies
1. Professor Glover welcomed members of the committee to the meeting.  She introduced Colin Brown, Programme Policy Manager – Curriculum Review: Schools Directorate and Dr Janet Brown – CEO of Scottish Qualifications Authority who would be giving the committee an update on the Curriculum for Excellence programme and an update on future assessment strategies.  She also introduced Dr Gerry Saddler who was doing work shadowing with the Office of the Chief Scientific Adviser and would be observing the meeting.

2. Professor Glover conveyed apologies from, Professor Sir Kenneth Calman, Professor Chris van der Kuyl and Professor Geoffrey Boulton.

Item 2:  Presentation by Colin Brown, Scottish Government on Curriculum for Excellence

3. Dr Monro introduced the item reporting that the committee was currently working on an update to the Why Science Education Matters report.  He reported that as part of this process, Mr Brown and Dr Brown had been invited to update the committee on the progress with the Curriculum for Excellence programme and to provide an overview of the future of assessment in the light of changes that will emerge from the changes to the curriculum.
4. Mr Brown gave the committee an overview of the Curriculum for Excellence programme.  He reported that the draft science experiences and outcomes were completed first, and were published on-line during September 2007
 placing more emphasis on outcomes rather than content.

5. Mr Brown reported that the next phase of work would involve a period of consultation and feedback in order to further develop the outcomes.  This would provide an opportunity for testing and trialling of the outcomes.  Mr Brown reported that the engagement and trialling period for science would commence in January 2008.

Presentation by Dr Janet Brown, CEO, SQA on the Future of Assessment in Science Education

6. Dr Janet Brown, CEO of SQA made a presentation to the Committee on the future of assessment in science education.  She re-capped on the challenges presented by the Curriculum for Excellence programme and the need for appropriate assessment through external examination and the overall quality control of teaching.  

7. Dr Brown outlined a forthcoming review of qualifications, which would be available for consultation in spring 2008.  This would consider a number of options which could be implemented from 2011 onwards.  The review will look to retain the best features of the current system, whilst looking at different methods of assessment.

Discussion 
8. Dr Monro thanked Mr Brown and Dr Brown for their presentations and their contributions to a stimulating discussion.  The committee discussed a number of issues including the need for a comprehensive communication strategy, CPD, quality assurance and the importance of cross linkages across the curriculum. 
Item 3:  Minute of the Last Meeting
9. The minutes of the last meeting on 20 September 2007 were accepted as an accurate account of the meeting. 

Item 4:  Matters Arising
Review of Action Points Arising from the meeting held on 20 September 2007

10. Members discussed progress with the action points arising from the last meeting.

Item 4:  Matters Arising

E-Health Report
11. A member commented that they hope that the recommendations in the E-Health report would be revisited in the next phase of the committee.  Professor Glover hoped that in the future reports would have Ministerial support this would help drive recommendations forward.

Item 5:
The Race to the Top (Sainsbury Review) – Implications for Scotland?

Overview by Tom Tumilty, Innovation Policy Unit, Scottish Government

12. Tom Tumilty provided the committee with an overview of the recommendations arising from the Sainsbury report, The Race to the Top, published in October 2007.   
13. Professor Glover thanked Mr Tumilty for his presentation.  The committee discussed a number of issues arising from the presentation however their main concern was that while there may be concerns with the detail of the Sainsbury Report, Scotland stood to benefit greatly from engaging with the TSB and that it was essential for Scottish Government to engage with the TSB now so that Scotland can influence now and interact in the future.  
14. With respect to the range of other recommendations the Committee felt that in many areas the rest of the UK could learn from many initiatives that Scotland has pioneered over the past few years.  The Committee suggested that there were opportunities for Scotland in relation to Knowledge Transfer Partnerships, government procurement and SBRI.
Item 6:
SSAC Future Arrangements

6.1
Recruitment Update
15. Dr Davidson reported that the recruitment of new members was progressing well, with seventy five high-quality applications being received by the closing date.  A sift panel meeting would take place on Wednesday 19 December, involving Professor Anne Glover, Professor Geoffrey Boulton, Dr Stuart Monro and Dr Melfort Campbell (ex Chair of CBI-Scotland).  The interviews would be taking place during late January 2008.  
6.2
Increasing Effectiveness of the Committee 
16. Dr Monro introduced his paper on effectiveness of the committee.  He suggested that the visibility of the committee could be much improved and suggested that meetings take place at scientific sites throughout Scotland. This would allow the committee to pick up on issues affecting the science base.  

17. Dr Monro hoped that as the committee entered a new phase the membership would take a proactive role in promoting the work of the committee, act as ambassadors for the SSAC and science in Scotland and use their own networks to feed back issues and developments to the SSAC.

18. When considering connections across government science Dr Monro suggested that formal mechanisms should be put in place to ensure effective connectivity, especially in the areas of Health and Environment.  The committee agreed and suggested that this could be a future standing agenda item.

Item 7: 
Animal Bioscience Research in Scotland - Update
19. Professor Fitzpatrick updated the committee on the progress with recommendations identified in the Animal Bioscience Research in Scotland report.  She explained that since the workshop a letter had been sent to key stakeholders to find out whether they felt it was still appropriate to consider developing the idea of a Scottish Animal Bioscience Network.  

20. The response received back from the community was very positive, indicating that there was still interest in the recommendations being progressed.  A further one day meeting was planned for early 2008 to take forward the development of the network.  

Item 8:
Patterns of Business R&D Report – Update

21. Professor Beaumont provided the Committee with an update on progress with finalising the Patterns of Business R&D report.  

Item 9:
Any Other Business

Portraits of Scientists
22. It was noted that some time ago the committee had worked with Careers Scotland to produce a DVD which profiled leading scientists who would provide role models for school children considering a career in science.  The Committee asked about the progress with this piece of work. The Secretariat confirmed that they would investigate progress with this project.  

Energy Technology Institute (ETI)

23. The Committee was updated on progress with the Energy Technologies Institute (ETI).  It was noted that Dr David Clarke had been appointed as Chief Executive and would take up post during January 2008 and that he already had good links and relationships with researchers in Scotland.  Additional posts were being advertised and calls for the first research proposals were due early in the New Year.  
Item 10:
Date of Next meeting
24. The next SSAC meeting will be held on Thursday 13 March 2008.  The location will be confirmed in due course.  

25. Professor Glover thanked all the members of the committee for whom this would be the last meeting.  She thanked them for all their efforts and the amount of time they had dedicated to the committee over the years.

SSAC Secretariat

January 2008
� http://www.curriculumforexcellencescotland.gov.uk/outcomes/index.asp
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